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October Newsletter 2018
Dear Parent/Carer
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Welcome:
We have had a very busy start to the session, and looking forward to a well-earned holiday next week.   There have been a wide range of activities and events this term, including P7 children learning to ski, nursery visits to the local library, as well as our first October set of parents’ evenings.
The Redwell Way:

Following on from our consultation last session, to identify key words that reflect the Redwell Way, we are delighted to announce that RESPECT, RESILIENCE AND FRIENDSHIP are our top three!  We have been learning and discussing these themes during our weekly assemblies and in classes. Our Rookie Rockstars perfomances will explore these further.
Staffing Update:
There only additional update, is that Mrs Tavendale (P7) has reduced her working week to three days, with Mr Swan teaching the class on a Thursday and Friday.
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Events:
MacMillan Coffee Morning and Non Uniform Day
Thank you very much to our P3 classes for organising and hosting this year’s MacMillan Coffee morning. Many thanks to the parent helpers who came along and supported the event – we could not have done it without you, as well as for all the home baking! We raised a grand total of £902 for this wonderful charity. 

Halloween Discos: [image: image2.png]



You will already have received information about the Halloween Discos that are planned for Tuesday 30th October.  Once again thanks to our Parent Council for organising this event.

P1-3: 6pm – 7pm

P4-7: 7.30pm – 8.45pm                                                
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Children in Need:
This year P6 and P2 children will be leading and organsing our Children in Need event on Friday 16th November, which will include coming to school dressed in a ‘Spotacular’ 
fashion!  More information about further fundraising activities will follow.      
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Rookie Rockstars:
As part of our whole school commitment to Health and Wellbeing, with a particular focus this session on developing confidence, building resilience, respect and positive friendships, we have invited Rookie Rockstars to lead interactive sessions with the whole school.  These sessions will culminate in two school performances, on Tuesday 5th November (Blue Willow and Yellow Oak) and Wednesday 7th November (Red Rowan and Green Elder), both 6.30 – 7.30pm.  More information will follow.
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This year, we are going to change the format of the concerts, with a focus on our school House Groups.  You should already have had ‘save a date’ information’ earlier this week, highlighting the dates for different House Group concerts.  The P1 and P2 Nativity will be performed at all four concerts. Ticket request letters for the Christmas Concerts will be issued on Monday 19th November, so please check school bags! This year each family will be allocated 3 tickets and children are welcome to attend Adult tickets are £2 and a child’s ticket is £1. Additional tickets can be requested and will be processed following on from the initial allocations.
Health and wellbeing:
******* Peanut Allergies *******
Once again, we must stress that we have children in the school who are allergic to Peanuts.   We would appreciate your co-operation in helping to keep Redwell a NUT FREE ZONE and keep our children safe.  Please remember that this also includes food products that contain nuts eg. Nutella, peanut butter, cereal bars etc.
Car Parking
The school car park is only for staff and visitors. 
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It is dangerous for parents to use the car park for dropping off and collecting children to and from school and nursery.  It causes congestion, and compromises the safety of your children.  It is not fair to all those parents and carers who are acknowledging and respecting the rules!
Once again, many thanks to parents, who are walking and/or parking and striding to and from school with their children.  We very much appreciate your cooperation in keeping all children at Redwell safe and healthy! 
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Communication:
Groupcall Xpressions App:

**** PLEASE DOWNLOAD TODAY!***
Last session, we introduced the Groupcall Xpressions App to parents as a new way of the school communicating with you, with no cost. We are delighted with the number of parents who have downloaded the App and are receiving text messages and emails free of charge, however there are still a significant number of parents/carers who have still to sign up.
If you have not done so already, please ensure we have your correct mobile number and email address on our school database to ensure you can access the App.    Please contact the school office if you require any further information and/or support.
School Information:
ParentPay

We are delighted to announce that we will be introducing an online payment system, to be launched on the 12th November. Our school administrators are scheduled for training and further information will follow.
Parent Council:
Our next Parent Council meeting is on Thursday 8th November, 7pm – 8.30pm.  They will be sharing a draft Parent Improvement Plan so please come along and see how you can get involved in the life of the school!

Celebrating Achievements:  
P7 House and Vice Captains
Congratulations to our newly appointed House and Vice Captains. This year leeted candidates took part in a group interview conducted by Laura Smith, Human Resources, Kevin Sullivan, Head of Canon in Scotland, and Mrs Hallahan, Principal Teacher.  They were extremely impressed with the confidence, maturity and leadership skills displayed during the process and we are very proud of all the children who took part. 

A huge well done to the following P7 children who have already begun their leadership roles as House and Vice Captains: 

	
	House Captain
	Vice-Captain

	Blue Willow
	Amber Akhtar
	Finn McLaren

	Red Rowan
	Gemma Williams
	Hannah Toovey

	Green Elder
	John Douglas
	Millie Fraser

	Yellow Oak
	Dylan Carr
	Euan Morrison



Pupil Council                
Our newly established Pupil Council are currently writing a Pupil Improvement Plan which links to our whole school developments this session.  They have been working in small groups with our House and Vice captains to share pupils ideas about how to develop our school.   We are looking forward to sharing all our Improvement Plans – School, Pupils and Parents, on a poster format as soon as they are finalised.
P6 Basketball Tournament

Congratulations to our P6 basketball teams who performed fantastically at the recent Cluster tournament. Team A came in first place whilst Team B came second. Well Done! to all P6 children who took part.
Term 2 Dates for your Diary
	OCTOBER

	Tuesday 30th 
	Halloween Discos

	
	       NOVEMBER

	Thursday 1st 
	P7 Sharing Learning- 1.25pm – 2.50pm

	Tues 6th  
	Rookie Rockstars: Blue and Yellow Houses

	Wed 7th 
	Rookie Rockstars:  Red and Green Houses

	Tues 13th 
	P1-7 Flu Immunisation

	Fri 16th 
	Children in Need – Spotacular!

	Thurs 22nd 
	P6 Sharing Learning- 1.25pm – 2.50pm

	Thurs 29th/Fri 30th 
	Staff Development days

School closed for children

	
	       DECEMBER

	Mon 10th 
	Christmas Concert (Blue and Yellow Houses) – 1.30pm

	Tues 11th 
	Christmas Concert (Blue and Yellow Houses) – 10am

	Tues 11th 
	Christmas Concert (Red and Green Houses) – 1.30pm

	Wed 12th 
	Christmas Concert (Red and Green Houses) – 10am

	Mon 17th 
	P6/7 party (1.15pm)

	Tues 18th 
	P4/5 party (1.15pm)

	Wed 19th 
	P1/2/3 party (1.15pm)

	Thurs 20th  
	Nursery parties and singalong( am and pm)

	Fri 21st 
	Church Service (9.45am)

School Closes – 1.15pm/Nursery closes 3.30pm


On behalf of all the staff at Redwell Primary, thank you for your continuing support – let’s have another great year! 
Kind regards

K Strang
Headteacher

Redwell Primary School


Stirling Road, Alloa, Clackmannanshire, FK10 2BS. 


Tel: 01259 452212          Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:redwell@edu.clacks.gov.uk" �redwell@edu.clacks.gov.uk�








			         









